
 

February 16, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Jacob LaTurner, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator LaTurner: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 164 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 164 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 164 would allow cities, by ordinance, to establish designated areas where the 

consumption of alcoholic beverages is allowed.  Such areas could include streets, alleys, roads, 

sidewalks, highways, parks and other public lands so long as the area is located entirely within 

the city’s boundaries.  

 

 The Kansas Association of Counties and League of Kansas Municipalities indicate any 

fiscal effect would likely be negligible.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Brock Ingmire, League of Municipalities 

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties  


